YACHTING WORLD 14ft DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

MEETING HELD ON SATURDAY 12th JUNE  2004

Present:
Pete Hewitt
(Chairman)



John Yonwin
(Treasurer)



Phil Lokier
(Secretary)



Wendy Davies



Roy Davies



Sally Hewitt

1.
Apologies:
Geoff Honey, Tim Parkinson and Iain McPherson

2. Minutes from the Meeting held on Saturday 21st March 2004
Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated to all present and were approved

by the committee.

3.
Matters Arising

PL confirmed that she had written to both Chichester and Salcombe Yacht Clubs to arrange further Dayboat Weeks and was awaiting a reply.

4.       Treasurers Report
JY confirmed that membership funds banked to date, in the current account were £2078.00

And that the balance in the Building Society was currently £2537.00. PL to contact the Lapsed Members and encourage them to rejoin.

5.
Dayboat Week 2004/5/6

It was agreed that WD and RD would look after the trophies during the week. SH gave them a copy of the list of trophies that are awarded.

PL to contact Ashley at James Hetley in London to order the glassware for the prizes.

PL to contact Fishguard S C to enquire if they have any special mementoes of their club that could be purchased and given to all entrants.

Thursday evening of the week will be a 'do it yourself night' and will probably be a big bash for everyone at one particular house similar to last year's get together in Rock.

SH to look after the Wooden Boat Award, the Tanners Traditional Trophy.

PL to ask Paddy Clement if she would prepare the 'quiz' for Dayboat Week.

JL to send out a Declaration Form to all those who apply to enter.

JY to send out the AGM papers - A draft copy was circulated to all committee members for approval. Mailing to be sent out the first week in July. The Agenda for the AGM also to be circulated. Item 9 - proposal for 'Rule and Subscription Changes' was discussed and agreed to proceed with amendment at AGM.

Time has been altered from 16.00hrs to 11.00hrs. Date/Time for Nominations to Committee altered also.

Gift of 50th Anniversary framed photograph to be presented to Fishguard Bay Yacht Club as a token of thanks.

Photographs to be taken of the competitors for the website if possible.

DB2005/2006 - Letters requesting we visit both Chichester and Salcombe have been sent by PL and she is awaiting replies from both clubs.

6.
New Dayboat - Progress Report
JY recently received notification from Saltern's Boat Builders advising us that they wish to terminate the contract for building Dayboats and asking for the Moulds to be removed. It was discussed and agreed that JL together with Poole Yacht Club members would make the necessary arrangements to retrieve the moulds on 18/06/04 and re-house them. Steve Brown (PYC) had agreed to provide space for them at a cost to the association of £100 p/a. This will be a temporary arrangement. Transport has been arranged.

Sale of the New Dayboat - it was discussed at length by the committee, the option of asking John Bird if he were interested in purchasing the new boat and part exchange his boat which is designed more for racing rather than cruising. PH to make initial contact with John Bird.

PL to contact the Dinghy Trader magazine regarding costs for advertising and advise the committee accordingly. Advertise as an Ex Boat Show Dinghy for the same price as detailed on the Spring D B Notes leaflet issued. Agreed to advertise in PH's name £5250.00 ono - lowest offer of £5000.00

JL asked if the moulds ought to be insured and it was agreed to enquire if this were possible.

7.
AOB

It was suggested by PH that if there was anyone who wanted to build a new Dayboat whilst we have easy access to the moulds, should they be able to hire the moulds to self build or do we employ a new builder. This to be discussed at length at a later date.

JY confirmed that the next mailing would be sent out on 10/07/04 and that if there was anything else to go out it should be with him by no later than 01/07/04.

Meeting closed at 12.45pm






